
 
 
 
 

Storm Drain Installation 
SIDEWALK CLOSURE 

(Between 31st Avenue and Pacific Boulevard) 
 
Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 
 
As San Mateo’s 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project progresses toward its goals to improve 
safety, and reduce traffic congestion and train horn noise, there is an upcoming construction 
impact we wish to make you aware of: 
 
Sidewalk Closure: Starting January 18, 2021 
Beginning January 18, 2021, there will be a phased closure of the eastern sidewalk on  
S. Delaware Street between 31st Avenue and Pacific Boulevard (see map): 

● Phase I: Franklin Parkway to Lopez Drive - January 18 for approximately 1.5 months 
● Phase II: Lopez Drive to Pacific Boulevard - Occurs directly after Phase I for 

approximately 1.5 months 
 

 
 
A pedestrian detour will be available (see above map) with clear signage.  
 



 
 
 
 
Construction Information 
Work hours will be from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday through Saturday. Construction activities 
include removing the sidewalk (includes saw cutting); excavating; installing the storm drain pipe 
and drainage inlets; making connections to the existing manholes; and restoring the walkway. 
There will also be daytime street parking restrictions on S. Delaware Street.  
  
Please note unintended schedule changes do occur, and we thank you in advance for your 
patience. These activities will bring the project one step closer to creating the long-awaited 
east-west connections for pedestrians, cyclists, and vehicles in San Mateo. 
 
How to Stay Informed  
Caltrain offers a weekly notice for those interested in the latest construction activities. To 
sign-up for the weekly construction notice or for more information visit ​www.caltrain.com/25thgs​. 
For questions about the project, please call the Caltrain Customer Service at 800.660.4287 or 
email SMGradeSep@caltrain.com. 
 
About the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 
Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is improving safety, traffic flow, and reducing 
train horn noise in the City. The project will separate the railroad tracks from the road at E. 25th 
Avenue, create two new east-west connections at 28th and 31st Avenues, and build a new 
Hillsdale Station with updated amenities to better serve the community.  
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